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ELK RIDGE PLANNING COMMISSION
February 26, 2015
TIME AND PLACE OF MEETING
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Elk Ridge Planning Commission was held on Thursday, February 26, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. at 80 East Park Drive, Elk Ridge, Utah. 

ROLL CALL

Commissioners:
Kelly Liddiard, Colin Logue, Kevin Hansbrow, Lisa Phillips
Absent:
David Clark, Cory Thompson, Andy Costin

Others:
Mayor Shelley



Shay Stark, City Planner 



Marissa Bassir, Planning Commission Coordinator


Public:  Gary Hansen, Julie Smith, Jeff Smith, Chris Salisbury, Jim Chase
OPENING ITEMS
Kelly Liddiard, Chair, welcomed at 7:00 PM.  Opening remarks were said by Kelly Liddiard, Chair followed by the pledge of allegiance.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

There are only three Planning Commission officers in attendance. Kelly Liddiard, Chair amended the agenda making all action items scheduled for tonight as discussion only because there is not a quorum, unless another Planning Commission member shows up.

FEBRUARY 12, 2015 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

Kelly Liddiard, Chair – The Planning Commission cannot approve the minutes for February 12, 2015 because there is not a quorum. 
Kelly Liddiard, Chair was able to get hold of planning commission member Keven Hansbrow. Kevin Hansbrow is delayed due to bad road conditions but expects to arrive at the public hearing and meeting in approximately 10 to 15 minutes. 

Kelly Liddiard, Chair put the public hearing and meeting on hold until Kevin arrives so that the Planning Commission has a quorum.

Kevin Hansbrow, PC, did arrive. The Planning Commission now has a quorum.

FEBRUARY 12, 2015 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

COLIN LOGUE MOTIONED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES AS THEY ARE WRITTEN. KEVIN HANSBROW SECONDED.    VOTE: YES - ALL (4), NO – NONE, ABSENT – (3) DAVID CLARK, CORY THOMPSON, ANDY COSTIN

PUBLIC HEARING AND ACTION 
HORIZON VIEW FARMS PRELIMINARY PLAT
Kelly Liddiard, Chair turned the time over to Shay Stark, City Planner. 

Shay Stark, City Planner – Last year the Planning Commission had approved the Horizon View Farms as 74 town homes.  The residents of Elk Ridge City were not happy with the development concept. Chris Salisbury, Developer, revised the proposal. Horizon View Farms has revised the plans to 36 residential lots. Chris Salisbury, Developer, has requested a few exceptions. The engineering infrastructure has not changed. The width of the road did increase. Plat A and B the roads are in the same location. The city asked that Chris Salisbury, Developer, look at his home plans and set those home plans on those lots and show the city that he has home plans that can be built on those lots. He is able to do that and meet the setbacks. 

Kelly Liddiard, Chair – There are some lots that look pretty tight. Is there only 1 home in Chris Salisbury, Developer, plans that will work on those lots.

Chris Salisbury, Developer, - Yes some of the lots will only fit a specific home plan. Chris Salisbury, Developer, created a matrix showing which plans will fit on each lot. 

Shay Stark, City Planner – There is a lot that will fit a home plan but will probably need to be more custom.  There is a home plan that will fit on each lot. The overall square footage will make the zone, with the exception of some of the frontages. Some of the lots are an interesting shape.  

Plat A the exceptions that are being requested are: The lots have a shorter frontage. Showing on the overhead projector- the homes that have a shorter frontage are on the curve. C16 and C17 are the tightest lots. C16 is 27.28 feet and C17 is 41.62 feet C16 is around the curve. 

Discussion ensued on what direction the home should face and where the driveway entrance should be placed.  Overall, for most of the lots there are a good variaty of plans that could be used.
Kelly Liddiard, Chair

Opened for public hearing. There were no comments by the public. Kelly Liddiard, Chair closed the public hearing.

Kevin Hansbrow - aside from the strange lots it looks is better than the town homes that were previously submitted. 

Kelly Liddiard, Chair – Would rather have the strange shaped lots than the town homes as well.

Shay Stark, City Planner – The City Council will have to decide on the square footage that is smaller on the PUD. The PUD does not have the same restrictions as the R-12000. The difference is 100-200 square homes.

Kevin Hansbrow - The option to have a basement is available.

Kelly Liddiard, Chair – Asked for clarification with Chris Salisbury, Developer, about the grading plans that were discussed in the TRC.

Chris Salisbury, Developer - There is a plan in place to review the whole entire plan to see where retaining walls need to be placed.

Colin Logue - Asked for confirmation the retention pond is still in the new plan.

Shay Stark, City Planner – Confirmed that the retention pond is still in the plans. The run off and drainage has changed somewhat with the revised plan. Other than the exceptions discussed, the revised plan does meet code.

Kelly Liddiard, Chair – Asked what the price of the lots will be out of curiosity

Chris Salisbury, Developer, - They will know more after this meeting when they are able to calculate the cost. Chris Salisbury, Developer, would like the lots to be about $200,000.
COLIN LOGUE MOTION THAT THE HORIZION VIEW FARM PRELIMINARY AND FINAL PLAT BE APPROVED AS WAS PRESENTED TO THE PLANNING COMMISSION AND MOVE IT FORWARD TO CITY COUNSEL. KELLY LIDDIARD, CHAIR SECONDS THE MOTION. VOTE: YES - ALL (4), NO – NONE, ABSENT – (3) DAVID CLARK, CORY THOMPSON, ANDY COSTIN

 OTHER ACTION
PREMIER POINT PHASE 1 FINAL PLAT APPROVAL
Kelly Liddiard, Chair turned the time over to Shay Stark, City Planner 
Shay Stark, City Planner – This is the final plat approval for Premier Point. The preliminary plat was approved by Planning Commission in November and then City Council in December 2014. This is Phase 1 which is on the corner on of Loafer Canyon Road and 11200. There are 8 lots showing on the map and they all meet code. The one thing that has changed since the preliminary plan was approved is the drainage area along the back was going to be set aside on the open space. To meet the reality of the Elk Ridge City fiscal demands, another option was presented. We have asked them to provide us the 60 foot right way so that Loafer Canyon Road can meet the transportation plan, which has been changed to a collector plan. The drainage easement will go on the back of the lots. The drainage will be maintained. The buyers of the lots, if they wanted could pipe that drainage. But realistically the cost of doing that is expensive and unlikely. They would have to maintain that drainage flow. The development does meet the city’s code and engineering standards.
Discussion ensued on the Premier Point 

Kelly Liddiard, Chair - The biggest concern is line of sight at the intersection and the drainage of the area.

Shay Stark, City Planner went through the drainage plan and the 14 inch or so structure pipe that is in the area that will funnel the drainage in to the area so that the 100 year storm.

KEVIN HANSBROW MOTIONED APPROVES THE FINAL PLAT FOR PREMIER POINT PHASE 1, WITH THE ADDITION OF THE CLEAR VISION EASMENT.  COLIN LOGUE SECONDEDTHE APPROVAL.  VOTE: YES - ALL (4), NO – NONE, ABSENT – (3) DAVID CLARK, CORY THOMPSON, ANDY COSTIN

CITY BUSINESS
None
CITY COUNCIL UPDATE

Mayor Shelley – Has scheduled a meeting on March 25, at 10:00 am. Mayor Shelley has gone through some things with Brittany Thompson who is over code enforcement.  There are some codes that need to be updated and/or removed such as the nuisance fees. This subject will be coming back to Planning Commission in the next few months. Melanie Hoover has been hired on full time as a backup and as assistant to the recorder. There is also an opening in the public works department. Elk Ridge Meadows area is where we are looking in to putting in the new well. Elk Ridge City owns the property already and will save considerable amount of money in placing it in this area. The savings is upwards to $100,000. The theme for this year’s city celebration is “Bring out the Best”. I would like to focus more on the people that are in town like the and not the outside vendors.   The city is tight and we need to work with a smaller budget. 

KELLY LIDDIARD MOTIONED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING FOR FEBRUARY 12, 2015
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.


____________________________________________


       Planning Commission Coordinator
